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.. THE. WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

September 12, 1983 

Dear Jay: 

Thank you for your letter enclosing a copy of your 
letter to the President requesting an environment 
message. 

While I understand and appreciate your interest in 
having the President issue an Environmental Statement, 
many of us here have concluded that a single statement 
may not be sufficient or achieve its desired result. 
The President charged EPA Administrator Bill Ruckelshaus 
with several priority items, including a thorough review 
of options for dealing with the acid rain dilemma, when 
he was sworn in last spring. And now, the Administra­
tion is deeply engaged in several issues relating to the 
environment which will in the long run prove more im­
portant and have more lasting impact than a Presidential 
statement. 

I appreciate your thoughtfulness 
of your letter to the President. 
dress environmental questions in 
will keep your views in mind. 

in providing a copy 
As we continue to ad­

the months ahead, I 

Sincerely, 

Mr. Jay Hair 
Executive Vice President 
National Wildlife Federation 
1412 16th Street, N. W. 
Washington, D.C. 20036 

;+uJu 
MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
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~- NATIONAL WILDLIFE FEDERATION 
~~ .. ~ .... ~...-
, ~1.r-!11'"" 1412 Sixteenth Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20036 

Michael K. Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff & 

Assistant to the President 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

~ 
Dear M~eaver: 

August 5, 1983 

l' 

202-797-6800 

Attached is a copy of a letter I sent today to the President 
concerning your apparent decision not to proceed with a 
Presidential Environmental Message. I was first informed of 
this decision by members of the White House staff when I 
attended a reception honoring conservationists from Costa Rica 
in the Rose Garden last week. I have since confirmed this 
decision through EPA staff. 

P' ·I a 1 casens s 22 uad! ht ii@ leff@i, ± cn±mz Diss Juotc±oa l!'.o 
en e7 · 1 •a: iz«mttCHE&l flICSS&gs lb a mts cm•. rt leaves the 
perception that the President's interest in environmental 
issues is entirely a function of their political salience, to 
be ignored once the heat is off. 

As you know from your own polls, support for strong environmental 
programs runs deep within the modern American society. The 
public will not accept an economic program that lacks visible 
and effective environmental policies. 

A strong non-partisan Presidential statement of this 
Administration's environmental programs and policies, is still 
needed. We would appreciate any assistance you could lend in 
this matter. Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

-i~ 
JAY D. HAIR 
Executive Vice President 

·I 

I . 
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THE SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 

WASHINGTON, O. C. 20301 

Honorable Michael K. Deaver 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mike: 

2 0 SEP 1981 

This is in reply to your note to me of 
September 12 requesting the reassignment of White 
House Photographer Karl H. Schumacher to DoD. 
Mr. Schumacher will be transferred by the end 
of this month. 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

September 12, 1983 

Dear Mr. Stimell: 

Thank you for your letter of August 26th 
endorsing John Snyder for the position as 
Undersecretary of Conunerce for Tourismn. 

I have taken the liberty of referring your 
correspondence to John Herrington, Director 
of Presidential Personnel. We will give 
Mr. Snyder every consideration. 

Thank you for bringing your interest in 
the candidacy of Mr. Snyder to my atten­
tion. 

Mr. Robert Stimell 
Manager 
All State Tours 
26 Court Street 

Sinc
11
e/!ly, 

·~l-Jb._ ·~-
MI~HAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Brooklyn, New York 11242 



AL_L STATE TOURS 

Mr. Michael Deaver 
Assistant to. the President 
The White House 
'Was'tri·ngto~ DC 20050 
\ ·- ""·. I": ---------------,.------
! ,,.;,~;' ! 

Dear Mr. Deayer: 
.. 

. ... 

• 26 COURT STREET 
• BROOKLYN, NEW YORK 11242 
• : Telephone: (212) 858-5404 
• Telex: 125656 TRAVMKTINT NYK 
• NIGHT & WEEKEND NUMBER (212) 858-5409 

August 26, 1983 

( 
\ 

,,. "\ ,,' .-"·, 

~---------) RE: JOHN K. SNYDER, '.JR, • /, 

/ ~ FOR P9.SLTION OF UNDERSECRETARY OF T~VEL & TOURISM ,~·f 

___ Withia vacancy for the position of head of USTTA, I would like to take .this 
opportunity.on b_ehalf of my company {assoc'iation) to recommen~ that John K~ .Sn;rder, 
Jr.,' currently Undersecretary of Commerce for Tourism be appoi.nted .to this jqb. 

:' ~ 

He is experienced and qualified. 
t 

H6st of all he is energetic and supportlv~. 

Thank you. 
'· 

j 

'~- Yours truly, 

m-t+ 
O<~l'\'•\1 !! AMfRICA 

!.FA a~~ 
=-.-.~ ~.-= 
AMER;cAN SUS ASSOCtAlt()trf 

SPECIALISTS IN ALL EXPENSE M(lTOR TOURS TO ALL PARTS OF NORTH AMERICA 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

September 12, 1983 

Dear Mr. Tower: 

Thank you for your letter of September 6th 
inviting the President to address the con­
ference on United States- Latin American 
Relations and Trade Opportunities at the 
Hyatt Regency Hotel in Baltimore on Mon­
day, October 24, 1983. 

I have taken the liberty of forwarding your 
correspondence to Fred Ryan, Director of 
Presidential Scheduling. Your should ex­
pect to hear from him shortly. 

With best wishes, 

Mr. John w. Tower 

Sincerely, 

t;fLl:P.--
MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

President and Chief Executive Officer 
Helicon Corporation 
Post Office Box 22741 
Baltimore, Maryland 21203 



JOHN W. TOWER 

President 
Chief Executive Officer 

ROBERT W. ADAMS 
Vice President • International Counsel 

PAUL R. CVACH 

Vice President • General Counsel 

Heliccon 
CORPORATION 

P.O. eox 22741 • BALTIMORE. MARYLAND21203 
WRITER'S DIRECT DIAL NO. 

301-879-5066 

Tuesday, September 6, 1983 

CA6Lf 
CUSHMAN WASHINGTON. O.C. 

TELEX NO. & REPL V 
892371 CUSHMAN WSH 

24&453CUSH 

TELEFACSIMILE BY 
GP. 3 OEX (202) 638-4203 
GP. 2 DEX (202) 822-0Q4.4 

GP 3 100 RAPIFAX (202) 429·0936 

DIRECT COMMUNICATIONS TO ROBERT W. ADAMS 

The Hon. Michael K. Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 

Dear Mr. Deaver: 

On Monday, October 24, 1983, the Helicon Corporation in 
partnership with AACCLA - The Association of American Chambers of 
Commerce in Latin America, and the Baltimore Council on Foreign 
Affairs, will sponsor a major national conference on United States -
Latin American Relations and Trade Opportunities, at the Hyatt 
Regency Hotel in Baltimore, Maryland. 

As you can see, from the enclosed letter to the President, this 
conference could very well be one of the most productive forums for 
the President to present and further clarify this nation's policies 
and objectives in the countries of the Americas and the Caribbean. 

I believe, that upon review of my letter to the President and 
our invitation for him to address the conference, you will see the . 
determined effort that we are putting behind this conference and the 
support we feel for the President in his commitment to protect 
American interests in the hemisphere. 

The events of the past week must wake up the free world to the 
reality of Soviet objectives. The examination of Soviet intentions 
and conduct should also serve to shed new light and understanding of 
Soviet interests and activities in the Western Hemisphere. Only a~ 
few weeks away, we believe our conference is an excellent opportunity 
and a very appropriate forum for the President to address this issue 
with new strength and determination. We hope and request that you 
encourage the President to accept our invitation. Thank you, in 
advance, for your review, consideration and support., 

Si~erelif, 
't;{~t\ lJ. (rfvv"i·'L 

Jo n w. Tower 
P esident & CEO 

JWT/dm 

WASHINGTON • FARRAGUT SQUARE STATION • P.O. BOX 33007 • WASHINGTON, O.C. 20033 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

September 12, 1983 

Dear Mark: 

I have received your letter of September 9th 
requesting an East Room or Blair House re­
ception for the Women in Communications Con­
ference on September 22. 

Thank you for apprising me of your feelings 
regarding the President dropping by this 
reception. 

We will give this invitation due considera­
tion and we will keep you posted. 

With best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

Jvvz;:v 
MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

The Honorable Mark S. Fowler 
Chairman 
Federal Communications Commission 
Washington, D.C. 20554 



----+---
FEDERAL COMMUNICA HONS COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D. C. 205.5.C 

Ol"'l"'ICI: OP" 

THE C:HAIAMAN 

Honorable Michael K. Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mike: 

September 9, 1983 

.. • 

~~,\,~ 

~/~ ~~ J\ .. <..:'"'C...;-..-<1 

~~. d...~Ll. '7b "l 'I 

With the long weekend and certain pressing events behind us, I 
hope you have had an opportunity to review the submitted request. for 
an East Room or Blair House reception for our Women in Communications 
conference on September 22. 

The goal of the symposium, which will take place at the Commission 
all day September 23, is to encourage an e~change among women who are 
business leaders in communications, including female broadcasters, in­
vestors, video and film producers and .those getting involved in new and 
evolving communications services. 

The reception on the 22nd will be·a kickoff event for the conference 
the next day--appropriate in timing as that is the day the President 
declared in July as the National Women in Business Day. It would be a 
mutually beneficial event, I think, and a Presidential drop-in (5 minutes 
or less) would be a smart step. General media and broadcast media coverage 
is assured. 

I hope you will give favorable consideration to our request. 

Chairman 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

September 13, 1983 

Dear Dan: 

I have received your note of September Bth 
with the attached correspondence from 
Milton D. Stewart, President of the 
Small Business High Technology Institute. 
I have taken the liberty of passing your 
endorsement of the invitation for the 
President to attend the function at the 
Franklin Institute in Philadelphia on 
October 10, 1983 on to Fred Ryan. 

We'll raise the matter at our next long 
range scheduling meeting and Fred will 
be getting in touch with you soon. 

With best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. Daniel T. Kingsley 
1730 North Lynn Street, Suite 400 
Arlington, Virginia 22209 
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Daniel T. Kingsley 

PUBLIC AFFAIRS CONSULTANT 

1730 North Lynn Street 
Suite 400 

~rlington, Virginia 22209 
703/522-0836 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WA.SHINGTON 

August 24, 1983 

Dear Mr. Stewart: 

Thank you very much for the copy of your July 22nd 
letter to President Reagan discuss~ng the.successes of 
the 8'11EP ••10 a Ialilr I lm14'eiMr dFtllSJll!litL. 
Although more needs to be done in this area, we are 
greatly encouraged by the high level of support and 
participation that our nation's small high technology 
companies have shown in this program. 

We may be able to prepare a short videotaped message 
from the President for your G.EJ;oher 2 A ssa:•Cll Li SL at 
~e Pz•tdll:eixc l21t1t!tdb@ll!. I have submitted a scheduling 
request for the videotaping session and will inform you 
of the final decision as soon as possible. 

Thank you again for your thoughts and kind remarks. 

Milton D. Stewart 
President 
The Small Business 

~y.ish//~? 
( ~ ~ L,,.( L-/ 
'--'c'raig-1:,. Fuller 

Assistant to the President 
for Cabinet Affairs 

High Technology Institute 
346 West Georgia Avenue 
Phoenix, Arizona 85013 
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The Small Business 
High Technology 
Instirute 
346 West Georgia Avenue 
Phoenix, Arizona 85013 
Tel.: 602-279-7175 

• 

The President 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mr. President: 

• Washington 202-624-8833 
Boston 617 -890-9070 
Chicago 312-861-0831 

July 22, 1983 

This is a "birthday note" marking the first anniversary of your 
signing into law the Small Business Innovation Development Act 
(P. L. 97-219). 

At the White House ceremony on July 22, 1982, you pointed out that 
the Small Business Innovation Research program would require a 
partnership of the Executive branch of the Federal government and 
small business in the private sector. 

The first full year of the developing "partnership" will not be 
over until the close of the fiscal year on September 30. Only 100 
of the estimated 750 grants for innovative research anticipated 
to be made have yet been made. But this legislative anniversay 
date should not pass without your receiving at least this summary 
view from the private sector as to how each of the two "partners" 
handled the first SBIR year. 

We can all, I think, take pride in the magnificant response of the 
Nation's small high technology companies to the SBIR program. More 
than 8,700 proposals have been submitted to the eleven Federal 
agencies conducting research grant solicitations. (Although it 
may not be a wholly relevant comparison, 1,000 proposals were made 
by academic people in response to a recent research grant solicitation 
made by one of the major oil companies.) 

The outpouring of proposals in response to the SBIR program confirms 
the serious -- even dangerous -- under-utilization of small high 
technology firms as a part of our national science base. Informal 
discussions with agency personnel confirm that the quality of the 
proposals is generally high. The ~stimated 750 grants to be made 

OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS 

MILTON D. STEWART, President ROGER HILL, Chairman of the Board 
PHILLIP A. SPRAGUE. Financial Vice Presidenl and Treasurer RAY S. BRILL, Executive Vice President 

WAYNE S. BROWN MORTON COLUNS - WILLIS DRAKE - VINCENT A. FULMER - GEORGE GOETZ • C. ROLAND HADEN 
CHARLES JAMES - GORDON 0. f. JOHNSON - ARTHUR D. UTILE - DANIEL McGURK - DUANE PEARSALL - DONALD RAPPAPORT 



,,,,.. ~ ' ' 

The President 
July 22, 1983 
Page Two 

~his year (one of every 14 -of the 8,700 propos~ls) will call for 
no compromis·e with excellence. 

The entrepreneurial owners and managers of these firms, moreover, 
are ready to go the extra mile of voluntary self-help to strengthen 
the whole private sector. More than 900 small technology business, 
professional and other opinion leaders have already volunteered 
for the "National Innovation Network" which this Institute is 
organizing. We will designate 100 of them this week as State Co­
Chairmen and as the founding members of the Institute's "Technology 
Venture Presidents' Council". 

On the government side, your Administration and the SBIR's supporters 
in Congress can take pride in the generally diligent Federal agency 
efforts to get the program under way speedily and well. All of 
us hope, of course, that the program's management and small business' 
response will improve in each succeeding year. The sunset provision 
in the law means that the program has, effectively, just four more 
years to prove itself finally. 

Our Institute will try to assemble a useful consensus from 
participants and responsible observers about lessons from the first 
year. We will, of course, make the results available to the 
agencies for such use as they may have for them. 

We have also, we believe, laid the basis for a still broader 
private sector direct and indirect involvement in the SBIR program. 
Many well-qualified small technology firms have yet to hear about 
it. Others do not yet know that it is a substantial step forward 
from past Federal small business procurement practices which have 
discouraged them. We are particularly anxious to find ways to 
improve the working relationships between participating small high 
technology firms on the one hand and the rest of the private sector 
on the other: large companies, universities and the financial 
corr~unity. Very promising support activities are under discussion 
in a number of states, and in some local governments. 

Whether one looks at the future of the SBIR program from the 
standpoint of the Federal government or the private sector, it is 
clear that continued and recurringly visible Presidential support 
for it is indispensable. Congressional supporters of the 
legislation, particularly Senator Warren Rudman and Representatives 
Bedell, Gore, McDade and others have provided the Nation with an 
excellent example of responsible, vigilant oversight. Without your 
support when needed, their efforts would have been far less 



t · .• 

The President 
July 22, 1983 
Page Three 

effective. 
··(!9 

We should like respectfully to suggest two ways in which this 
continued Presidential support may be expressed. On October 10, 
our Institute will be holding a major fu,ilction at the Franklin 
Institute in Philadelphia. We are plan ing to make it a major 
event for both the scientific and busin ss communities. The site 
has been carefully chosen to underscore the historic American 
linkage of "Basic Science, Industrial T chnolo and 
EntrepreneurshiE. 11 The program will be notable one, featuring each 
of those private sector elements which ust work together to 
maximize the benefits of the SBIR program. Sev::~ral hundred 
technology entrepreneurs -- including SBIR winners and members of 
our Technology Venture Presidents' Council will be present. Of 
course we would be honored to have the President address the 
closing dinner, but we appreciate the demands of your schedule. 
As an alternative, we would be delighted to have a five to fifteen 
minute videotape message which we will show as a highlight of our 
program. On the succeeding Saturday (October 15) you could use 
it in your national radio broadcast. __________________ __,. 

Once again, we believe your support of the SBIR program has served 
our country well and we are grateful for it. You may rely on our 
continued commitment to its success and our readiness to help in 
any way we can. 

To save time, I'm taking the liberty of sending copies directly 
to John Rousselot, Jim Sanders and Craig Fuller. 

MDS/bf 

Milton D. Stewart 
President 
The Small Business High 
Technology Institute 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

September 13, 1983 

Dear Paul: 

Many thanks for sending me your remarks 
about Bobbi Fiedler. I couldn't agree 
more and intend to use her whenever we 
can. 

Thanks for taking the time to write. 

With best wishes, 

Mr. Paul Priolo 

Si~ 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

1228 N Street, Suite 8 
Sacramento, California 95814 



CALIFORNIA CONSULTANTS 

Legislative Advocacy-Governmental Affairs 

Sept ember 1, 1983 

Mr. Miohael Deaver 
Special Assistant to 

President 
The White House 

r: i 'f-~ 

~'~.? '/', " i~ f:l 
the~~~~;q~· 

vv "'~~.di Washington, D. C. 20005 

Dear Mike: If d $ ~· 
May this old "pro" be presumptuous enough to h.1f 
suggest an idea regarding the President and hL~ ~{~ 
pro bl em with the women 1 s vote. •' t d'~ t.Jfi L 

Bobbi Fiedler! ~{ , · ,(it'' · 
1 

f ( ft:' . / j.L•fCUC« 
( • ·· · · t c \,- ~ • .rf.r~ , '-· """t" / j, fJ :.-; "' 

Mike, I've known her for years as a superior.~·· 
debater; knowledgeable, believeable, articulate 
and extremely persuasive. tnht,,, 

fJ;/_f CwY 

Last week on Night Line she ki 11 ed Barbarcf' 
Honneggar and controlled Sam Donaldso~ 

I'd say, given that national exposure, she's a 
natural to be pl aced in a position of spokespersd'. ~·, 
for the President. I 

! ,.1~ 6 

PAUL PRIOLO 

PP:ls 

cc: Honorable Bobbi Fielder 

1228 N Street Suite 8 
Sacramento Ca 95814 

(916) 448-6799 

r:; ~ 1t''.( 

dfP' 

I 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

September 13, 1983 ... 

Dear Bob: 

Thank you for your letter enclosing an 
invitation for Mrs. Reagan to visit 
Channel Islands Hospital. 

I have forwarded your letter to her 
scheduling off ice so they can see whether 
it will be possible for a visit during 
one of her visits to the ranch. Because 
Channel Islands Hospital has an applica-
tion for expansion in the State certificate 
of need process, Mrs. Reagan will be unable 
to provide a letter of support for the 
proposed expansion of the hospital due to 
Administration policy against Federal in­
tervention in State and local health planning. 

I appreciate your contacting me on this 
matter. Best of luck in your efforts to 
expand the hospital 

With best wishes, 

Mr. R. A. "Bob" Byers 
Chairman of the Board 

Sincerely, 

fvWit/ 
MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Channel Islands Community Hospital 
Post Off ice Box 1148 
Oxnard, California 93032 



Dear Mike, 

~-~ Channel~trlslands 
C-Ommunity Hospital 

July l, 1983 
... 

I sincerely hope this is not an imposition on you, 
but it's importance to us here in the Community of Oxnard 
is most crucial. 

Supporting evidence proves the need of this most 
important facility but the system is self-defeating of the 
free enterprise system. 

Hope your family is well. I am going to Mojave week 
of the 15th. possibly see the family. 

Bob Byers Associof 0s 
Industrial ~ Commercial Real Estate 
Property Management · Investments 

1300 E. 5th St. 
Oxnard, Galifomia, 93030 

(SOS) 486-4721 Residence 983-2800 

1·,,,.,,,,.rh· (hnanl Communit.v lh»pit.11 
5~;) llohson \\'a1 • l'.U. lh' 114B •Oxnard. C1\ 930:ll • {llU5) -1117-7941 

•Action With Confidential lntegtity• 

RA 808 BYERS CJD. 

:\ C.1lifornia '\on-Profit Corporation • :\n.n·dit .• 1 h tlw Joint Commission on :\n 11•dit.1ti1111 • ~ll'i:1lH'r C.dif. lh"pit.il .\""' 1.dinn 

'· 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

September 13, 1983 

Dear Tex: 

Many thanks for sending me the new Merle 
Haggard album, That's The Way Love Goes. 
I look forward to listening to it the 
first opportunity I get. 

Again I appreciate your thoughtfulness 
in thinking of me. 

With best wishes, 

Mr. Tex Whitson 
Shade Tree Music 
901 Lake Boulevard 
Redding, California 

Sinp 
MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

96003 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

September 14, 1983 

Dear Michelle and Rich: 

How pleased I was to receive your letter 
of September 6th announcing your new con­
sul ting firm, Bond and Laxalt, Inc. 

Congratulations and good luck in your 
new venture. It certainly sounds like 
a winning team. 

With best wishes, 

Sin~ 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Ms. Michelle Laxalt 
Mr. Richard N. Bond 
Bond and Laxalt, Inc. 
813 Maryland Avenue, N.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20002 



BOND AND LAxALT, INC. 

313 Maryland Avenue, N.E. • Washington, D.C. 20002 

(202) 546-5311 

Richard N. Bond Michelle D. Laxalt 



BOND AND LAXALT, INC. 

Michael Deaver 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Cheif of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mike: 

September 6, 1983 

We are pleased to announce our partnership and the 
formation of Bond and Laxalt, Inc., a Washington based 
corporate and political consulting firm. 

Our background in national politics and in the execu­
tive and legislative branches of the federal government 
uniquely equips us for Washington related problem-solving 
and campaign consulting. 

We hope we will continue to enjoy a warm and cordial 
relationship with you. Please do not hesitate to contact 
us if we can be of assistance in any way. 

With best regards. 

~ 
~::: N. Bond 

Sincerely, 

Michelle Laxalt 

813 Maryland Avenue, N.E. • Washington, D.C 20002 • \202) 546 5311 
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BOND AND LAXALT, INC. 

Rich Bond 

•Deputy Chairman/Qirector of 
Political Operations, Republican 
National Committee 

•Deputy Chief of Staff, 
Vice President George Bush 

•Campaign Manager, U.S. Senator 
Charles McMathias 

•Iowa and Connecticut 
Campaign Manager, George 
Bush for President Committee 

•Press Secretary, Congressman 
S. William Green (R-NY) 

•New England Field 
Representative, Republican 
National Committee 

Michelle Laxalt 

•Congressional Relations, 
Department of State 

•Congressional Relations; 
Agency for International Development 

• Reagan-Bush Campaign 
and Transition 

•Policy Assistant, Senate 
Republican Conference Secretary 

•Legislative Assistant, U.S. 
Senator Lowell P. Weicker 

•Legislative Assistant, Assistant 
Senate Minority Leader, Ted Stevens 

•Deputy Finance Director, Reelect 
Senator James L.. Buckley Committee 

•Research Director, National 
Republican Senatorial Committee 

813 Maryland Avenue, N.E. • Washington, D.C. 20002 • (202) 546-5311 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

Septmeber 14, 1983 

... 

MEHORANDUM TO: KEN HILL 

FROM: MICHAEL K. DEAVEFMA..lt 

SUBJECT: OLYMPICS SECURITY UP-DATES 

Thank you for the memo you sent to me yesterday. I intend to 
share it wi.th Mike McManus, James Baker and Ed Meese. 

However, I must reiterate that this office needs to know at the 
outset of any dealings with the Congress on such a sensitive matter~· 
In order to prevent this in the future, please prepare for me 
each Friday AM an up-date on anything pertaining to the 1984 
Olympics security situation as it involves the White House. In 
addition we need to get together and discuss Ed Meese's desire 
to have a briefing which I think should be arranged thru this 
office. Donna will coordinate. 

Thanks. 

.. -



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

September 14, 1983 

Dear Pat: 

Thank you for your letter of September 6th. 
I've taken the liberty of discussing the 
ECCA Center with our Private Sector Initia­
tives staff and they will be getting in touch 
with your staff shortly. Also, I have sent 
your tape to Nancy's office and I'm sure 
you'll be hearing from her. 

Good hearing from you. 

Mr. Pat Boone 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

9255 Sunset Boulevard, Suite 519 
Los Angeles, California 90069 



Mr.Mike Deaver 
The White House 
Washington D.C.20500 

September 6,1983 

The enclosed brochure is from Russell 
Lee and ECCA. This plan is a genius plan, it can solve the 
hunger problem in the United States, and it is working! 
The attached article is on how one million people will be fed 
in Los Angeles at Thanksgiving! 

Mrs.James Baker visited the ECCA center 
in Los Angeles while the President was here, and intended to try 
to bring the President (and/or some of his closest advisors) to 
see the home base of this operation - but then the Korean 
airliner situation precluded it. She was most impressed, and I'd 
love it if somebody in your office would check with her about it. 

Here's my real pitch, Mike: a friend of 
mine told me today that Russ Reid, the head of the Russ Reid 
Agency that does World Vision's spectacularly successful syndicated 
TV Specials, has been engaged by the Democratic party to do some 
important television and PR for Democratic candidates in 1984, and 
the real thrust will be in the area of hunger in America. They 
feel this is the one area where Reagan is really vulnerable. They 
want to feature Russell Lee and ECCA,because the plan is working, 
and would like to promise more of the same if the Democrats are 
elected! 

As in most of the other areas, I believe the 
President can beat them to the punch, and absolutely rob them of an 
issue. Russell Lee is a Christian, and very much in the President's 
corner - in fact:. it was largely the President's call for volunteerism 
that spurred Russell on. He is a volunteer, the plan will work in 
every American city, is especially effective in the urban areas, 
and addresses itself to minorities and underprivileged people, and 
doesn't cost the taxpayer anything! 

Obviously, if the President can be situated 
to take due credit for feeding a million people in one swoop at 
Thanksgiving time especially, in a city like Los Angeles ~ it can be 
worldwide news, and prove that Ronald Reagan not only cares, but 
can come up with plans that work and fit his long held belief that 
the private sector has the answers, and not government and taxation. 

9255 SUNSET BOULEVARD I SUITE 519 / LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90069 / (213) 274-0751 



Mike Deaver 
Page two September 6,1983 

I'm sure you see the implications and 
I rush this infonnation to you. 

I'm also including a song that I've written 
and produced which is circulating amongst the Christian community 
widely in the United States, the title "LET ME LIVE: the anthem of 
the unborn child". The President has often said, "it's a shame that 
the one most vitally effected in the abortion issue can't speak 
out in its own defense". 

Now it can. 

This song gives that unborn child a voice, 
a chance to plead its own cause, and I'm still hoping that there are 
ways that folks at your end can help us get this tape with its 
message to the right people, and in sufficient quantity to help fuel 
the groundswell reaction that will demand the amendment the President 
is seeking. Everywhere this song is heard, people's thinking starts 
to change, and the reaction is usually, "where can I get copies of that? 
I want to get it to----", the uses of it are legion, and I thought 
I ought to let you hear it. I'm not sure Jim Rosebush has actually 
let Nancy hear it, because I would have expected some reaction from 
her, and perhaps a suggestion or two about how to utilize the song 
to a greater degree. I pass it along to you in the hope that you may 
have a sage word or two for me. 

I know you've got lots of other things to 
do, so I'll sign off. 

PB:mm 
encl. 

(dictated by Pat but signed 
in his absence) 

Warm wishes from Shirley and me, 

Pat Boone 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

September 14, 1983 

Dear Jim: 

Thank you for your letter of September 1st. 
I have spoken with Fred Ryan, Director of 
the Scheduling off ice and he will be get­
ting in touch with you to set a time for 
a meeting with the President. However 
I must explain that we object to any effort 
to use the meeting to involve the President 
in fundraising. 

We have already denied a request filed on 
behalf of the association to use the 
Presidential Seal in fundraising for the 
restoration effort. It must further state 
that the fact of the meeting, or any state­
ment of photographs flowing from it may not 
be used to aid in fundraising. 

If there is anything else I can do please 
get in touch. 

Siperely, 
... l 

l/ 
MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

The Honorable James Roosevelt 
120 Newport Center Drive, suite 206 
Newport Beach, California 92660 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

September 12, 1983 

MEMORANDUM FOR MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
ASSISTANT TO THE PRESIDENT 
DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

FRED F. FIELDIN~___...A..-­
COUNSEL TO THE Pl{E!'S!DENT 

Request by James Roosevelt for Meeting 
with the President to Discuss u.s.s. 
Potomac Restoration Efforts 

You have asked for our views on the request from James 
Roosevelt that the President meet with him and several other 
individuals associated with the effort to restore FDR's 
Presidential Yacht, Potomac. The effort is a joint project 
of the Port of Oakland and the Association for the 
Restoration of the Presidential Yacht Potomac. The latter 
organization, which has filed for 50l(c) (3) status with the 
IRS, is actively involved in raising funds for the project. 

Assuming that the Association is granted 50l(c) (3) status, 
we would have no objection to several of its members, and 
others involved in the restoration project, meeting with the 
President to advise him of their efforts. We would, 
however, object to any effort to use the meeting to involve 
the President in fundraising. We have already denied a 
request filed on behalf of the Association to use the 
Presidential Seal in fundraising for the restoration effort. 

Should a meeting be held, Mr. Roosevelt and his colleagues 
should be made fully aware in advance that the fact of the 
meeting, or any statements or photographs flowing from it, 
may not be used to aid their fundraising. Such a limitation 
may remove their main purpose in seeking the meeting. 
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September 1, 1983 Jr leµ 
The Hon. Michael Deaver, 
Deputy Chief of Staff & 

Assistant to the President 
The White House 

167232 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Michael: 

I have the privilege of being as~ ........... ll!!lll!lllll!!IJllllll" ........... ,,., 
.... ~~ ...... ~ .. ~llilll@~~~~~~~~~c~, the Presidential Yacht 
my father used frequently during his Administration. The 
many good reasons to dedicate this memorial are reflected in 
the accompanying statement from the Board of Governors. 

As you can see, President Reagan has been apprised of this 
ambitious project. His response is particularly gratifying 
to the Roosevelt family. 

Asis7 J ''sn cf f2ti 3 --
? 1123! . " 2 
cJL 22212111; EliEUUlt;cmua. 
me are identified below: 

11 Jdt12g an &pp&f1i1'!lll@Hf wf EH 
r 252z52ss 22@ :Jilt ft'v : .:i!!NL." 

The other individuals ·accompanying 

The Honorable Lionel J. Wilson, Mayor of Oakland 
Ms. Patricia Pineda, President, Oakland Board of 

Port Commissioners 
Mr. Douglas Fraser, President Emeritus, International 

Union of United Auto Workers 
Mrs. Emelyn K. Jewett, Senator Knowland's daughter 

Naturally, we would like to see the President as soon as his 
schedule permits. I look forward to hearing from you. 

Warmest personal regards, 

JR:cf 
CC: The Hon. Frederick J. Ryan, 

Director of Presidential 
Scheduling & Appointments 

JAMES ROOSEVELT & COMPANY 
120 NEWPORT CENTER DRIVE• SUITE 2()(, ·NEWPORT BEACH, CALIFORNIA 92660 • (714) 640-8167 •Telex 277780 

\ --



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

September 14, 1983 

Dear Mr. Ambassador: 

Thank you for your letter of August 31st. 

I have taken the liberty of sending your 
correspondence, with endorsement of the 
candidacy of Cynthia Boich, to the Person­
nel Office. They have all her papers and 
will give her due consideration. 

Thank you for your interest in bringing 
such a qualified person to our attention. 

With best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

The Honorable Mark E. Austad 
United States Ambassador to Norway 
American Embassy 
Oslo, Norway 

4 
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EMBASSY OF THE 
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

Mr. Michael Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 

Oslo, Norway 

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mr. Deaver: 

~-

August 31, 1983 

I know you only by reputation and obviously it is 
superb. By way of introduction, I have the good fortune of 
having been selected by the President to represent him in the 
Kingdom of Norway. No person ever enjoyed a post more than I 
enjoy this one and conver~ely, I don't think anybody ever 
worked harder to try to make a success of it. As you may or 
may not know, this is my second go-around as Ambassador, as 
President Ford appointed me to Finland in 1974. 

My reason for taking your busy time is to inform you of 
a very able young lady who is interested in working for the 
President. Her name is Cynthia Boich. If you have traveled 
to Phoenix with the President or Mrs. Reagan, conceivably you 
have met her or have seen her. I say that because she is the 
next-door-neighbor to Mrs. Reagan's mother. Cynthia has been 
very close to both Dr. and Mrs. Davis for a good many years. 
In no way do I suggest that the above is qualification enough 
for her to work for the President. I have worked with Cynthia 
for a number of years on the International Heart Foundation 
Board in Phoenix, Arizona. That Board is made up of some of 
the leading citizens of the Phoenix area. Cynthia has held a 
number of important jobs for several corporations. I am sure 
she will inform you of the details of her background. She has 
recently formed a business of her own dealing with major 
corporations of the west. She called me from Phoenix asking 
my opinion and I strongly urged her to pursue direct contact. 

I fully realize one of the President's problems is getting 
qualified women to fill important positions which might be 
available. From my own viewpoint, I can assure you she would 
be a strong addition to the Reagan team wherever you might find 
her a suitable assignment. 
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I hope all goes well with you and that you are not too 
close to the forest to see the trees. From far away Norway, 
the President is looking better and better. I speak not only 
for myself, but for many of the people with whom I come into 
contact, both in government and among many Norwegian friends. 
Continued success to you. 

incerely yours, 

' ll\J .\n 
Ma~~~~~ad 
Ambassador 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

September 14, 1983 

Dear Charlie: 

Thank you for your memo of September 9th. 
I am sure you're pleased and proud of your 
people for this project. The finished 
product was a great tool that enhanced our 
position. 

With best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

MICIL'l\EL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

The Honorable Charles z. Wick 
Director 
United States Information Agency 
Washington, D.C. 20547 
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United States 
Information 

-Agency 
Washington, D.C. 20547 

MEIDRANDUM FOR: 

FROM: 

Sumnary 

Office of the Director 

September 9, 1983 

The Honorable 
Michael K. Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff and 

Assistant to the President 
The White House / 

Charles z. ~ 
Director 

USIA 

I want to report to you on our successful efforts to support Ambassador 
Kirkpatrick's Security Council speech on the Soviet air massacre. USIA 
produced a 10-minute VCR on flight KAL 007, using recorded comments of the 
Soviet pilots who stalked and shot down the plane. The VCR decisively refuted 
Soviet claims that they had warned the plane, had fired only tracer shots, and 
that the plane had been flying without navigational lights. At about the same 
time that Ambassador Kirkpatrick played the tape for a fascinated audience of 
delegates and reporters, the Soviet Government reluctantly admitted shooting 
down the Korean plane. · 

A copy of the tape is attached. 

Background 

USIA, working in conjunction with other agencies, prepared a videotape showing 
the flight path of the ill-fated Korean plane, and the comments of the Russian 
pilots who tracked and finally shot it down. English translations, 
identification of speakers, and printed Russian texts appear on the screen 
over the pilots' voices. 

Ambassador Kirkpatrick played the tape for the U.N. Security Council as part 
of her presentation, and later at a press conference at USUN. Veteran 
observers believed that this use of videotape as part of a Security Council 
debate is unprecedented. At about the same time, the Soviet Government 
finally admitted shooting down the plane, confounding their own U.N. 
ambassador who chose not to reply directly to the evidence of the tape. 

A fascinated group of delegates and journalists watched the tape on five 
specially provided TV monitors - one of which was set up behind the Soviet 
Ambassador as a focal point for photographs. The Vl'R was the principal topic 
at the press conference Ambassador Kirkpatrick held at our U.N. Mission 
following her speech. Judging by many of the questions and conunents made 
informally, the journalists present seemed to consider the tape as •the 
smoking gun•, which definitively refuted the Soviet's various and conflicting 
accounts of the disaster. 
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Soviet Ambassador Troyanovsky did not even try to reply to the tape. At about 
the same time that Ambassador Kirkpatrick spoke to a hushed U.N. audience, the 
Soviet Goverrunent finally announced that they had, indeed, shot down KAL 007. 

Comment 

This innovative use of television demonstrates the impact a carefully produced 
and well coordinated program can make. The alternative - releasing the 
printed text and audio tapes of the pilots' transcript - would not have 
achieved the same dramatic effect and newsworthiness. The tape is being 
played by TV stations around the world, forcefully driving home the reality of 
the soviet's brutal act - and the inadequacy of their explanations. 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

September 14, 1983 

Dear Mr. Danilov: 

Thank you for the letter and the 
materials on the President's visit 
with Mrs. Mabel Oliver. We sure do 
appreciate persons like her who are 
with us. 

With regard to your recommendation 
of Chief Judge James A. Andersen of 
the Circuit of Appeals to a vacancy 
on the Ninth Circuit Court of Appeals, 
I have sent it on to Fred Fielding, 
Counsel to the President, for his 
review. I'm sure he will be in touch 
on this at the appropriate time. 

Sincerely, 

~ 
MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Dan P. Danilov, Esquire 
3108 Rainier Bank Tower 
Seattle, Washington 98101 
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LAW OFFICES OF DAN .P. DANILOV 

3108 RAINIER BANK TOWER 

resident 

SEATTLE, 'WASHINGTON 98101 

UNITED STATES OP AMERICA 

'TEI.EPHONI!: (206) 624-15lJO 

September 8, 1983 

I trust that you have received the various materials which I 
have sent to you about the recent meeting of 
President Ronald M. Reagan and Mrs. Mabel K. Oliver in Seattle. 

The meeting between the President and "Mrs. Republican" (as 
Mabel is affectionately known in Seattle) was a "smashing hit!" 
Mrs. Oliver has been receiving numerous invitations to speak at 
social functions for the "older citizens" about her good health, 
age, good looks, and Republicanism - of course. I believe that 
Mabel has already started the "re-election campaign" for President 
Reagan "unofficially." 

Now it gives me a great deal of pleasure to send to you copies 
of my letters to President Ronald M. Reagan and Vice President 
George Bush in which I have expressed my support for the 
appointment of Chief Judge James A. Andersen of the Circuit Court 
of Appeals for the State of Washington to a vacancy on the Ninth 
Circuit Court of Appeals for the United States at San Francisco. 
After you have an opportunity to review these materials, I hope 
that you will agree with me that Judge Andersen deserves the 
appointment: he has worked for the Republican Party for more than 
40 years starting as a King County Deputy Prosecuting Attorney and 
?Ursuing a very illustrious career in the Washington State 
:.egislature as a Republican Senator. All of us in Seattle (both 
lepublicans and Democrats) hold Judge James A. Andersen in the 
iighest esteem. 

As an active member of the Republican Party for the past 38 
'ears and a former candidate for the United States House of 
tepresentatives from the 7th Congressional District, I have 
·atched very closely the career of Judge James A. Andersen and I 
an report to you that Judge Andersen will add a great mark of 
istinction to the United States Court of Appeals for the Ninth 
ircuit. I urge you to support the appointment of Chief Judge 
ames A. Andersen to President Ronald M. Reagan for the 
acancy on the Ninth Circuit Court of APi eals. 

?D/tcs 


